
which was badly needed for the expansion 
of the work. Again, in 1910 two nurses 
were sent into Telegraph Creek, B.C., 
where they carried on Hospital and Mis­
sionary work for three years ; 1910 also
saw the opening of District Nursing and 
Hospital work at Grande Prairie in the 
Peace River District, Alberta, and in 1914, 
the erection of a fine new hospital building 
gave the necessary accommodation for the 
rapid expansion at this centre. It is 
named the “Katherine H. Prittie” Hos­
pital.

One of the most important appeals 
from a strategic standpoint came to us 
also in 1914 from the Canora region in 
Saskatchewan, where the population is 
largely foreign and where we are told 
there are only sixteen British children 
attending the public schools out of a total 
of four hundred and thirty-six. Such 
facts are startling, and should make 
thoughtful Canadian citizens realize the 
seriousness of this whole situation in 
Canada. In view of all this, it was fitting 
that we should place our largest hospital, 
the “Hugh Waddell” Memorial, in this 
great foreign stronghold. In a recent letter 
from the former chaplain of the Hospital, 
he says, “As I look about me and think 
of the 30,000 non-Anglo-Saxons surround­
ing, who so much need the very thing we 
are trying to give them and are not likely 
to get from any other source, I feel that 
the opportunity here is unrivalled any­
where in Canada.”

Another centre of unusual interest and 
opportunity is that at Bonnyville, Alta., 
where a small hospital with a staff of two
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